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ALAMEDA
MUNICIPAL POWER

A Department of the City of Alameda

June 26, 2025

wsab@energysafety.ca.gov

Re: Alameda Municipal Power 2025 Wildfire Mitigation Plan

To Whom It May Concern:

Under Public Utilities Code (PUC) section 8387(b), local publicly owned electric
utilities are required to prepare a Wildfire Mitigation Plan (WMP), present it to their Governing
Board, and submit it to the Wildfire Safety Advisory Board (WSAB) by July 1 each year.

Due to recent transitions within the organization, Alameda Municipal Power (AMP) experienced
a delay in finalizing and presenting its WMP recommendations before its Governing Board.
AMP staff are now scheduled to present to our Governing Board on July 21 =, 2025.

AMP does not operate any overhead electric supply facilities within or adjacent to areas
designated by the state as “extreme” or “elevated” fire threat zones. Based on this, staff will
recommend that the 2024 WMP continues to adequately address the risk of utility-caused
wildfires, and that no substantive changes are needed for this reporting year.

AMP will submit a letter to the WSAB outlining this information, along with confirmation of the
Governing Board presentation at a public meeting, by July 25%, 2025.

We appreciate your understanding and support as we work to maintain compliance and
transparency.

Sincerely,

Y

Alan Harbottle

Acting Assistant General Manager of Engineering & Operations
Alameda Municipal Power

harbottle@alamedamp.com
510-814-6403




